

January 10, 2019

VIA EMAIL AND UPS
Honorable Robert Stein, Chairman
Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square
New Britain, Connecticut 06051

Re:

Docket No. 473 – Homeland Towers, LLC (HT) and Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless (Verizon) Development & Management Plan- Tower Facility at 515 Morehouse Road, Easton CT (CT254)

Dear Chairman Stein and Members of the Siting Council:

Please accept this letter from Homeland Towers, LLC regarding the captioned Facility for which the Siting Council issued a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need in Docket 473 ("Certificate").

Condition 6 of the Decision and Order dated September 14, 2017 required the approved facility to be fully constructed and providing wireless services within eighteen (18) months from the date of the mailing of the Council's Findings of Fact, Opinion, and Decision and Order.

At this time, we wish to advise the Council that construction of the Facility is complete. Verizon is on-air and operational as of January 9, 2019. The actual cost of construction for Verizon was \$62,953.88 and for Homeland Towers it was \$452,207.00. Additionally, please note that AT&T recently filed for a Building Permit and we expect them to be fully operational soon as well.

Please do not hesitate to contact Ray Vergati at 203-297-6345 should you, the Council members or staff have any questions regarding the foregoing. Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Manuel Vicente

President

cc: Honorable Adam Dunsby, First Selectman, Town of Easton

Anthony Befera, Verizon

Kenneth Baldwin, Esq., Robinson + Cole